

NEWSLETTER OF THE RESIDENTIAL COLLEGES OF THE UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF SOUTHERN QUEENSLAND

# SUMMER VACATION ACCOMMODATION

Applications for accommodation during the forthcoming summer vacation (from 20 October, 1990) are available from Jane Brose at the Warden's Office.

All students requiring accommodation during this recess period must submit an application together with payment to the Warden's Office by Friday, October 19, 1990.

Remember that both McGregor and Concannon Colleges are fully booked for the McGregor Summer School (7.1.91 - 18.1.91). As such students granted College accommodation during January will be accommodated in Steele Rudd College.

## **RE-ADMISSION APPLICATIONS**

For those of you who have not yet applied for re-admission to Colleges in 1991, please note that these applications can be obtained from Anne Pember at the Warden's Office. Applications must be submitted by October, 1990.

Please note that the main criteria for readmission into Colleges includes:

- Academic performance determined on the basis of results released by the University.
- As a rule, students remaining incomplete in any enrolled units of the normal unit load will have low priority for re-admission.
- Evidence of successful assimilation into the College environment.
- Under special circumstances (mostly medical) Colleges may offer re-admission on a provisional basis. By way of example, should a student be unable to appear for formal examinations on medical grounds, such a student may be

considered for a provisional readmission to Colleges provided the relevant Resident Fellow was informed of the circumstances at the time and that appropriate medical certificates accompanied the re-admission application.

### MOVING OUT OF COLLEGE

Following the completion of examinations, residents are required to move out of College no later than 10.00am on Saturday, 20 October, 1990. Only those students who have been granted accommodation during the vacation will remain in residence after October 20, 1990.

#### **BOOKING-OUT PROCEDURES**

- Clear your room of all your belongings. Please do not leave any of your belongings in College during the summer vacation. Therefore, please ensure that you have not left anything behind in the box rooms.
- Leave your room tidy and place all rubbish in the bins outside your block.
- Remove bed linen and place it to one side of your room.
- Turn off all lights and close the windows.
- Lock your door, hand in your key and sign out.
- Booking-out on Saturday, October 20 will be undertaken in individual Colleges between 8.00am and 10.00am. Resident Fellows will provide full details of procedures in individual Colleges. Booking-out prior to this date can be done at the Warden's Office during normal office hours.



# NON OR PARTIAL PARTICIPATION IN FORMAL EXAMS

Students who are not required to participate in formal exams during the 2nd week (15.10. - 19.10.90) can obtain a Certificate of Credit of Residential Fees form at the Warden's Office from Jan Brose. These forms must be signed by the student's Head of Programme before any refund can be processed.

# SPECIAL ARRANGEMENTS DURING EXAMINATIONS WEEKS

- For your convenience, breakfast will be served from 7.00am to 8.30am during weekdays commencing from Monday, October 8, 1990.
- Tea and coffee facilities will be available in common rooms (or other organized venues) for a well earned break from study at night.
- Students will be expected to keep noise to a minimum. Please consider your fellow residents by keeping doors closed, radios, etc turned down (use headphones if you enjoy loud music) and avoid loud conversations in your room.

#### **COLLEGE REUNION**

The 1979-1981 past students of McGregor College are having a reunion at McGregor on the weekend of Saturday, 22 December, 1990. Maybe all the present residents of Colleges may consider a similar event for the year 2000.

# **CONCANNON ANTHEM**

At a performance by the Toowoomba Concert Orchestra this Saturday, October 6, 1990 (8.00pm) in the Concert Hall (Q Block), the Concannon Anthem will be premiered as part of the evening's programme. All are welcome to attend.

Admission: \$8.00 for students

### **BEST WISHES**

The staff of Residential Colleges wish all residents good luck in the forthcoming examinations. We sincerely hope you are successful in educational endeavours your and achieve your academic aspirations. To all final year students, we wish you all the very best for the future. Best wishes to all residents for an enjoyable summer vacation.

# Welcome to Rosie-May Spiers!



The Warden and staff of the Residential Colleges wish to warmly congratulate Geoff Spiers (our Senior Chef) and his wife, Linda, on the safe arrival of their daughter, Rosie-May.



